





e Complete and irreversible loss of privacy, with properties adjoining the site now being
permanently overlooked, from multiple storeys

e Deciduous tree cover will disappear for half of the year, making the loss of privacy particularly
noticeable in those months

e Towering development which will dominate the view locally from all directions and be an
eyesore to residents viewed from their property, again particularly in winter months

e Reduction in overall light into nearby residential properties

e Risk of sunlight glare from volume of glass windows and roofing being proposed in the current
design

e |ncreased noise pollution due to 360 students living extremely close to existing residential
properties. Not only is this likely to exist at night time but also during the day, not least due
to the existence of the outdoor communal space

e Use of building materials and style out of keeping with the 1930s hotel building, which is of
historical value, and the adjoining properties in Selwyn Crescent

Other matters

| note from the planning application that this is not an approved development with the Hertfordshire
University. What guarantees would be put in place to ensure that the use of the proposed student
accommodation, and no parking guarantee, could not change further down the line at the whim of
the site owners, once the development had been completed?

Who will be responsible for the ongoing maintenance of the proposed site? Will the owners of the
land be responsible or will it be contracted out to third parties? There is a considerable risk of
increased littering and other damaging impacts to the local environment if not maintained properly.

What will the topography of the development of the student accommodation be? Is it proposed that

the ground level will be higher or lower than that of the existing, neighbouring properties?

In conclusion, | do not consider that the proposed development should be permitted and | urge the
Council and its Planning Department to refuse permission of this totally undesirable project.

Yours faithfully,

ANDREW HILL FCA BSc (Hons)

This letter has been hand delivered to the Council Offices on 10 November 2015 and a receipt requested
to ensure that the response deadline of 12 November 2015 is met





